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Frank Kell Cahoon
Statesman and Friend

and served on the boards of many local nonprofit 

organizations. Frank served on the Midland 

Memorial Board of Trustees from 1989 through 

2006, when he joined the Board of Governors. 

	 Throughout his 23 years of service to Midland 

Memorial, Frank had the best interest of Midland 

Memorial Foundation in mind. He would often 

call with a suggestion or a tidbit of information 

that he thought would benefit the Foundation. 

Frank’s devotion and unfailing commitment to 

the betterment of Midland Memorial Hospital will 

always be remembered. 

	 Paula and Frank were married for 56 years and 

have three children – Corrinne, Frank, Jr., and 

Joseph. Frank is preceded in death by his parents 

and beloved grandson, Charles Hayden Bowers. 

They have seven grandchildren and numerous 

extended family and friends. All who knew 

Frank will miss his tall tales, warmth, and humor. 

Midland, and the state of Texas, is blessed to have 

had Frank Kell Cahoon among its citizens.

On January 30, 2013, Midland Memorial 

Hospital and the entire community of 

Midland, Texas, lost a dear friend and one 

of its greatest supporters with the death of 

Frank Kell Cahoon. 

 
Frank was born to Charles Wilbur Cahoon, Jr. and 

Sibyl Frances Kell Cahoon on June 20, 1934, in 

Austin, Texas, and was raised in Wichita Falls. He 

graduated from Wichita Falls High School and spent 

his freshman year of college at the Colorado School 

of Mines in Golden, Colorado. 	

	 The following summer, he met the love of his life, 

Paula Powers, and followed her to the University 

of Texas at Austin. The two were married in 1957, 

then moved to Killeen, Texas, where Frank was 

stationed at Fort Hood as a first lieutenant in the 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. 

	 In 1959, Frank and Paula moved to Midland so 

Frank could pursue a career in the oil business. 

In 1964, Frank was elected to the Texas House of 

Representatives as the only Republican to serve  

in the 1965 Texas legislative session. The family 

resided in Austin while Frank served two terms. 

	 In 1969, the family returned to Midland and 

Frank settled into the oil industry. Successful in the 

energy business, Frank played a prominent role in 

the construction of the Kenai Oil Refinery, one of 

Alaska’s first refineries. 

	 Frank was very active in the Midland community. 

He was a member of the Midland City Council 
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Midland Memorial Foundation Endowment Fund
Herb and Elizabeth Blankinship Endowment Fund
Brent G. Blonkvist, M.D., Infant and Children’s Endowment Fund
Viola M. Coleman, M.D., Endowment Fund
Peggy and Bob Cowan Emergency Room Endowment Fund
Nadine Craddick Endowment Fund
Linnie Hall Davidson, R.N., Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Louise and Decker Dawson Endowment Fund
John W. Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
Edith Anderson Garst and Robert M. Garst Endowment Fund
Glendorn Equipment Endowment Fund
The B.R. Greathouse and Helen Greathouse Endowment Fund
Arden and Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
Kelly Rhodes Grover Endowment Fund
Herd Family Endowment Fund
Patsy Hochman, R.N., Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Nancy S. Hull Endowment Fund
Bettye and Lanny G. Ice, Sr., Endowment Fund
Thomas P. Ingram Endowment Fund
K. M. Jastrow Endowment Fund
Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund
Ann M. Kleine Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
LaForce Family Endowment Fund
Rachel Lyman Endowment Fund

Edwin H. Magruder, Jr., Endowment Fund
Larry and Dorothy Melzer Physician Recruitment Endowment Fund
Wayne and Jo Ann Moore Endowment Fund
Morrow Family Endowment Fund
Ortloff Engineers, Ltd., Endowment Fund
Barbara J. O’Shaughnessy Endowment Fund
Hal and Sweetie Peck Endowment Fund
The Pevehouse Family Endowment Fund
John J. Redfern, Jr., Endowment Fund
Rogers Family Endowment Fund
Marilee and Ed Runyan Endowment Fund
Billie G. Ruppe, R.N., Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Dorothy Turner Scharbauer Endowment Fund
Joseph G. Suckarieh, M.D., Heart Institute Endowment Fund
The Lissa and Cy Wagner Endowment Fund
Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson Endowment Fund
Charles M. Younger, M.D., Endowment Fund

Named Endowment Funds at Midland Memorial Foundation

For more information about establishing a named 
endowed fund for you, your family, or a loved one, 

or to honor a special person, please give Tricia Jowell Cobb 
a call at (432) 683-7516 or send her an email at  
tricia@midland-memorial.com.
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The Chaplain’s Discretionary Fund 
A Source of Help for Those in Need

Many of the patients who come to 

Midland Memorial Hospital for treatment 

drive from surrounding communities 

under unexpected circumstances. 

Recently, MMH received a report about an 

out-of-town patient whose car had a serious 

breakdown, leaving her with no transportation and 

no money. A member of the MMH Auxiliary saw 

the need and worked to get the patient’s vehicle 

repaired and to find her a place to stay until the 

car was fixed. Other volunteers and staff members 

heard about his efforts, and helped cover all costs of 

the repair and lodging. 

	 The difference made by the remarkable kindness 

of MMH volunteers and staff members shed light on 

the acute needs sometimes experienced by families 

in unforeseen situations. As a result, an anonymous 

donor established the Chaplain’s Discretionary 

Fund to provide an organized means for providing 

immediate financial assistance to Midland Memorial 

Hospital patients, family members, and visitors who 

may experience an urgent need. 

	 The Chaplaincy Department at Midland Memorial 

Hospital verifies eligibility for assistance and 

administers the funds as needs are presented. 

	 “Over the years, I have been deeply touched by 

the caring spirit of the Midland Memorial family,” 

Chaplain David Harwood says. “The Chaplain’s 

Discretionary Fund was inspired by the kindness 

and compassion demonstrated by members of the 

Volunteer Auxiliary.”

	 To learn more about the Chaplain’s Discretionary 

Fund or to make a donation, please contact Tricia 

Jowell Cobb at tricia@midland-memorial.com or 

call (432) 683-7516.
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To leave an enduring gift  
to Midland Memorial 
Foundation, please call 

Tricia Jowell Cobb, 
Executive Director, Midland 
Memorial Foundation, at

(432) 683-7516.

Make a Difference  
in the Lives that Follow
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The Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson Endowment Fund 
A Named Endowment Perpetuates the Legacy of a True Friend

Midland Memorial Foundation is pleased to 

announce the establishment of the Billy Ray 

“Pee Wee” Watson Endowment Fund. 

According to his family, Bill Watson, 

also known to friends as “Pee Wee,” was a 

man who could be counted on to lend a hand 

whenever he saw a need. 

By establishing the Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson 

Endowment Fund, Bill’s family hopes to build upon 

his legacy by providing resources to maintain the 

valet service provided at the Craddick Medical Office 

Building on the Midland Memorial Hospital campus. 

	 Bill Watson was born August 29, 1928, in Snyder, 

Texas. He was a veteran of World War I and graduated 

from Sul Ross University where he met his beloved 

wife, Delores. Together, Bill and Delores have three 

children – Barry, Brad, and Bambi, along with nine 

grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Bill was 

preceded in death by his granddaughter Haley Harvey.

	 Bill began working in the oil field at age 14. In 1963, 

he started 3B Oil Company and Watson Packer. Over 

time, he started, purchased, or expanded more than 

10 additional companies and is credited for inventing 

sand shields, grabber packers, and spot 

control valves. Bill once said, “I never 

set out to invent anything, I just set 

out to do a job. But sometimes it 

happened there was no tool to get 

the job done and we had to come up 

with one.”

	 Bill’s inventive imagination also 

gave way to a full life outside of 

the office. His family recalls Bill’s 

insistence that he always had time for 

family and friends. Whether he was 

at the lake, hunting, or just playing 

around with family, Bill made a 

lasting impression on all those who 

knew him. 

	 He is a husband, father, 

grandfather, and friend who will be 

deeply missed.

	 Midland Memorial Foundation is honored 

to oversee the Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson 

Endowment Fund. Gifts made in Bill’s memory will 

provide an unending resource to meet the needs 

of the many patients and visitors who seek medical 

care at the Craddick Medical Office Building. 

Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson

Please Note Our New 
Address and Phone Number
Midland Memorial Foundation

400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway

Midland, Texas 79701

(432) 221-1569

400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway Midland, Texas 79701Tricia Jowell Cobb, Executive Director (432) 683-7516 • Fax (432) 221-4699 tricia@midland-memorial.comwww.midland-memorial.com

YOUR PERSONAL  
GUIDE TO  

GIFT PLANNING

Find the Gift That’s 
Right for You
In order to know which type of charitable gift 
best meets your current and future needs, 
it is beneficial to understand the different 
charitable gifts and the benefits associated 
with each. Simply return the enclosed 
survey to receive your free brochure  
Your Personal Guide to Gift Planning.
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The Board of Governors Welcomes New Members 
A Source of Help for Those in Need

Midland Memorial Foundation is pleased to 

welcome five new members to the MMF Board 

of Governors. Craig Campbell, Anne Johnson, 

Roxane Strickling, Sandra Thomas, and Tim 

Thompson joined the Board of Governors early 

in 2013.

	 Craig Campbell is a graduate of The University of 

Texas and a private investment advisor and principal 

owner of Campbell & Associates Securities. Craig also 

has professional affiliations with Ortloff Engineers, 

Trace Engines, Geotek, Advantage Pipeline, Campbell 

Family Oil & Gas, among others, and he currently 

serves on the COM Aquatics Board of Trustees.

	 Anne Johnson received her B.A. from Southern 

Methodist University and is married to Bert. She 

has always been an active volunteer in Midland. 

Anne has served at First United Methodist Church, 

High Sky Children’s Ranch, Hospice of Midland, 

and the Junior League of Midland, to name a 

few. She is currently a member of the Manor 

Park Auxiliary.

	 A graduate of Texas Tech University, Roxane 

Strickling is a lifetime Midlander and is married 

to Ben. She currently serves on the boards of 

the High Sky Children’s Ranch and the Aphasia 

Center, and is a Sustainer in the Junior League of 

Midland. At First Presbyterian Church, Roxane 

is a choir teacher, Deacon and Elder. In the past, 

Roxane served in the Hospital Auxiliary as a 

volunteer and a board member.

	 Sandra Thomas is a former member of the 

Midland Memorial Board of Trustees, where 

she served from 2005 through 2012. Sandra, a 

graduate of The University of Texas, is married 

to George. She is a community volunteer and 

has served on the Hospice of Midland Board, 

the Midland Community Theater Board, and the 

Junior League of Midland.

	 Tim Thompson brings a unique perspective 

to the Board of Governors. Tim served on 

the Midland Memorial Board of Trustees from 

1994 through 2012, and he was Chairman of 

the Board of Trustees from 2004 through 2008. 

Tim graduated from the Colorado School of 

Mines and is a Director at Dawson Geophysical. 

You, too, can serve 
Midland Memorial Hospital. 
Consider including a gift to 
the Foundation in your will 

or estate plans.2013 Board of Governors
Front row, from left: Ann Kleine, Mary Kennedy, Suzy Boldrick, Rosalind 
Redfern Grover, Nancy Anguish, Terry Wilkinson, Roxane Strickling, and 
Anne Johnson. Second row, from left: Decker Dawson, Paul Morris, Margaret 
Purvis, Jim Alsup, Sandra Thomas, Barry Beal, and Watson LaForce. Third 
row, from left: Tevis Herd, Dr. Charles Younger, Douglas Scharbauer, Tim 
Thompson, Joe O’Neill, Craig Campbell, and Cadell Liedtke. Not pictured: 
Dr. Glenn Rogers, Nadine Craddick, Mary de Compiegne, Richard Gibson, 
Paula Henry, Bob Jones, and Beverly Pevehouse.
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The Board of 
Honorary Governors
MMH Ambassadors Throughout the Region

	 Recently, Midland Memorial Foundation hosted the 
annual joint meeting of the MMF Board of Governors and 
the MMF Board of Honorary Governors. Rosalind Redfern 
Grover, Chairman of the Board of Governors, welcomed 
the Honorary Governors, including new member, Andrea 
Warnke from Andrews, Texas.
	 The members of the Board of Honorary Governors  
help spread the word throughout west and central Texas 
about services available at Midland Memorial Hospital. 
Midland Memorial Foundation is delighted to have such 
an influential group of individuals serving as Hospital 
ambassadors.

He currently serves as an Advisory Director at 

the Aphasia Center and as an Elder at First 

Presbyterian Church.

	 The Board of Governors at Midland Memorial 

Foundation is a diverse group of 29 volunteer leaders 

who are committed to helping Midland Memorial 

Hospital achieve its mission of providing high-quality 

compassionate healthcare for Midlanders. We extend 

a warm welcome to our newest members and look 

forward to many successful years ahead!  

If you would like to help 
Midland Memorial Hospital provide 
high-quality compassionate care 

for Midlanders, contact Tricia Jowell 
Cobb at (432) 683-7516 or 

tricia@midland-memorial.com.

New Members of the  
MMF Board of Governors
From left: Anne Johnson, Tim Thompson, Craig 
Campbell, Roxane Strickling, and Sandra Thomas.

MMF Board of Honorary Governors
Pictured from left: Andrea Warnke, Eva Mitchell, Vicky Fisher, 
Bettye Ice, Lanny Ice, Sr., and Jimmy Stallings. Not pictured: 
Sue Dorr, Dennis Haralson, and Delmon Hodges. Unable 
to attend: Marvie Burton, Dr. Larry Buxton, Marj Carpenter, 
Sharon Halfmann, Kimball Miller, and Dr. Terry Schul.
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Thank You to Our Donors

CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED FROM January 18, 2013, through April 5, 2013

MEMORIAL SOCIETY 

Anonymous/The Louise and  
	 Decker Dawson Endowment Fund
The Anwar Family/Building Fund Pledge

CORNERSTONE SOCIETY 

The Fasken Foundation/Final Pledge  
	 Payment/Building Fund

PATRON SOCIETY 

FMH Foundation/Grant/ 
	 Emergency Department Fund
FMH Foundation/Grant/ 
	 Hunt for Heroes Fund
Howard Hodge Unitrust/General Fund
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Purvis/Building Fund
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Purvis/General Fund
The W. D. Kennedy Family/Mrs. W. D.  
	 Kennedy/Final Pledge Payment/ 
	 Building Fund
The W. D. Kennedy Family/ 
	� The Ninety-Six Corporation/ 

Final Pledge Payment/Building Fund

FOUNDERS SOCIETY

Midland Memorial Hospital Employees/ 
	� Alisha Acosta, Misty Allen, Cori 

Armstead, Cynthia Brosig, Shirley 
Clifton, Tonya Dawson, Donna Doyle, 
Cory Edmondson, Kristin Garcia, Ida 
M. Gutierrez, Linda Hall, John C. 
Harrington, Larry Harris, Steve Haskell, 
Susanna Huff, Kimberly Kincaid, Ernest 
A. Luna, Rhonda Lupardus, Adela 
Marmolejo, Marjorie Marsh, Russell 
Meyers, Cori Moore, Irene Moreno, 
Diana Neptune, Kerry Noormohamed, 
Lisa J. Olgin, Linda O’Neal, Sylvia 
Sanchez, Sam Santana, Lenora Sevcik, 
Vondie Silipo, Val Sparks, Niki Speicher, 
Paul Trusten, Elsa Ward, David Whiles, 
Chris Willis, Cindy L. Wolf/Pledge 
Payments/Building Fund

Rachel Lyman Charitable Trust/
	 2012 �Annual Distribution/Rachel 
	 Lyman Endowment Fund
Mr. & Mrs. T.B. O’Brien/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund

Stella Charitable Foundation/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of William D. Stella
The Philip R. Jonsson Foundation/Grant/ 
	 MMF Nursing Education Fund
The Potts and Sibley Foundation/Grant/ 
	 MMF Nursing Education Fund
Three B Oil Company/The Family of  
	 Billy Ray Watson
	 *�Established the Billy Ray “Pee Wee” 

Watson Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson
Watson Packer/The Family of Billy Ray Watson
	 *�Established the Billy Ray “Pee Wee” 

Watson Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson

LEADERS SOCIETY 

Susan K. Anderson, CRNA/ 
	 Pledge Payment/Building Fund
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Brown/ 
	 Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
B.R. Greathouse Testamentary Trust/ 
	� The B.R. Greathouse and Helen 

Greathouse Endowment Fund
Glencoe Resources LTD./Arden and Rosalind  
	 Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas McKown/ 
	 Janet’s Closet Fund
	 In Memory of Janet McKown Ward
Paul & Katherine Morrow Family  
	� Foundation/Morrow Family Foundation 

Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Tim Hamilton
Mr. & Mrs. Lee A. Turner/Barbara  
	 Tom Jowell Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell

LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 

Anonymous/Building Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
Suzy S. Boldrick/MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon 
Mr. & Mrs. John Barr Bolger/Arden and  
	 Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
Mr. & Mrs. John Barr Bolger/John W.  
	 Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.

Mr. & Mrs. John Barr Bolger/Kelly Rhodes  
	 Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Kelly Rhodes Grover
Mr. & Mrs. John Barr Bolger/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Dr. John Foster, Jr.
	 In Memory of Phyllis Speight
	 In Memory of Betty Sumner
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Bryant/Barbara Tom  
	 Jowell Endowment Fund	
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
Mr. James Burns/Patsy Hochman, R.N.,  
	 Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
Wanda Campbell/MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of James Devenport
Tricia Jowell Cobb/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
	 In Memory of Patricia Davis
Mr. & Mrs. F. Ferrell Davis/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Agar
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Dent/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Dent/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Dent/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Dent/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Dent/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Julie Edwards/MMH Labyrinth/Building Fund
ExxonMobil Foundation/Matching gift for  
	 George S. Smith/Building Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Fisher/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
Fitz-Patrick Trust/General Fund
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Harrington/Pharmacy  
	 Scholarship Fund 
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Harrington/Pharmacy  
	 Scholarship Fund
Estate of Helen G. Harrison/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Heminway & Family/ 
	 Valet Service Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Tevis Herd/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
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Dr. Cheryl & Mr. Jim Hightower/ 
	 John W. Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Orman Hubbard, Jr./ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of James Devenport
	 In Memory of C. C. Tull
Mr. & Mrs. Orman Hubbard, Jr./ 
	 Valet Service Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson 
Ms. Nancy Hull/Nancy S. Hull  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Agar
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
	 In Memory of Rick Henderson
	 In Memory of John Pass
	 In Memory of Bradley Seal
	 In Memory of John Woodside
The Rt. Reverend & Mrs. Sam B. Hulsey/ 
	 John W. Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
The Rt. Reverend & Mrs. Sam B. Hulsey/ 
	 Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
Dr. & Mrs. James M. Humphreys, Jr./ 
	� Arden and Rosalind Redfern Grover 

Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
Dr. & Mrs. James M. Humphreys, Jr./ 
	 John W. Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. H. Lee Jones III/Janet’s Closet Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Agar
	 In Memory of James Devenport
	 In Memory of Melissa Eastham
Barbara Tom Jowell/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of C. C. Tull
Barbara Tom Jowell/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
Barbara Tom Jowell/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dorothy Carruth
Robyn Kedzie/MMF Endowment Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Tedd Kerr/MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Sam Vanlandingham
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kiser/John W. Foster, Sr.,  
	 M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
Mrs. William D. Kleine/Ann M. Kleine  
	 Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon

	 In Memory of Wes Perry
	 In Memory of Ken Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Clint Kuzmich/John W. Foster, Sr., 
	 M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Clint Kuzmich/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Agar
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Lane/Valet Service Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson
Laredo Petroleum/Matching gift for  
	 Billy J. Sneed/Building Fund
Kathy Lupardus/Barbara Tom Jowell  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. McKown/ 
	 MMF Nursing Education Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
MMH Heart Institute/Dr. Suckarieh  
	� Memorial Cardiovascular Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Needham/ 
	 MMH Labyrinth/Building Fund
Tulan T. Nguyen/Chaplain’s Discretionary Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Tommy Ortloff/Final Pledge  
	 Payment/Building Fund
Mr. Robert E. Parks/Rogers Family  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Dr. Glenn Rogers
Mégan Pausé/MMF Endowment Fund
Mégan Pausé/MMF Endowment Fund
Mégan Pausé/MMF Endowment Fund
Mégan Pausé/MMF Endowment Fund 
Mégan Pausé/MMF Endowment Fund
Mr. Rodney Robinson/MMF  
	 Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Dr. Tulsi Singh
Mr. David Rodriguez/Valet Service Fund
	 In Memory of Billy Ray Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Chip Smith/ 
	 Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Agar
	 In Memory of Melissa Eastham
	 In Memory of Phyllis Speight
Sproles Woodward LLP/Mr. Pete Hulder/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
The Ben Strickling Family/Arden and Rosalind  
	 Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
The Ben Strickling Family/John W.  
	 Foster, Sr., M.D., Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Dr. John Foster, Sr.
The Ben Strickling Family/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund

	 In Memory of Mitchell Brandt
	 In Memory of Bill Williams
	 In Memory of Ken Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Teeple/Arden and  
	 Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Teeple/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
	 In Memory of Melissa Eastham 
The University Women Group of Midland/ 
	 Janet’s Closet Fund
Mr. & Mrs. George Thomas/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
Dr. & Mrs. Marshall C. Watson/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of Andrew Latham
	 In Honor of Ryan Latham
Mr. Robert K. Whitt/Final Pledge Payment/ 
	 Building Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Jack B. Wilkinson, Jr./ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
	 In Memory of C. C. Tull
Julie Roberts Wilkinson/Arden and Rosalind  
	 Redfern Grover Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Arden Grover
Mrs. Ken Williams/MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
Ms. Jane Wolf/Building Fund
	 In Honor of Tricia Jowell Cobb
	 In Honor of Barbara Tom Jowell
Ms. Jane Wolf/Building Fund
	 In Honor of Cory Edmondson 
	 In Honor of Russell Meyers
Mrs. Nancy Woodman/ 
	 MMF Endowment Fund
	 In Memory of Frank Cahoon
	 In Memory of Alice Park
Mr. Marvin L. Zoller/MMF Nursing  
	 Education Fund

* Established Named Endowment Funds

Matching Gifts
Many employers match their employees’ 
gifts to charities. Please check with your 
employer to see how you may double or 
even triple your contribution to Midland 
Memorial Foundation.

CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED FROM January 18, 2013, through April 5, 2013



The Leadership Council	 $1–$999

The Leaders Society	 $1,000–$4,999

The Founders Society	 $5,000–$24,999

The Patron Society	 $25,000–$99,999

The Cornerstone Society	$100,000–$499,999

The Builders Society	 $500,000–$999,999

The Memorial Society	 $1,000,000–$4,999,999

The Pillar Society	 $5,000,000+

400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway • Midland, Texas 79701

Tricia Jowell Cobb, Executive Director

(432) 683-7516 • Fax (432) 221-4699 • tricia@midland-memorial.com

www.midland-memorial.com

Information provided 
to Midland Memorial 
Foundation is kept  
in strict confidence. 
Please write to  
us if you wish to  
have your name 
removed from future  
fundraising requests. 
Upon notification,  
all reasonable efforts  
will be taken to 
adhere to your wishes.

Marvie Burton, Alpine, TX 
Lawrence F. Buxton, M.D.,  
	 Horseshoe Bay, TX 
Marj Carpenter, Big Spring, TX 
Sue P. Dorr, Pecos, TX 

Vicky Fisher, Big Lake, TX
Sharon Halfmann, Garden City, TX 
Dennis Haralson, Seminole, TX 
Delmon Hodges, Fort Stockton, TX 
Lanny G. Ice, Sr., Monahans, TX 

Kimball Miller, Fort Davis, TX 
Eva Mitchell, Kermit, TX 
Terry Schul, D.D.S., Crane, TX
Jimmy Stallings, Stanton, TX
Andrea Warnke, Andrews, TX

HONORARY BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Stuart Beal 
     Chairman
Devin Alsup
Miles Boldrick

David B. Grover
Fred Kennedy
John Norwood
Amy Penland

Kevin Petty
Melissa Ware
Leslie Wood

MEMORIAL FORUM

Executive Committee
Rosalind Redfern Grover
    Chairman
Joseph I. O’Neill III
    Past Chairman
Barry A. Beal
    Vice-Chairman 
Suzy Starr Boldrick
    Vice-Chairman
Tevis Herd
   Vice-Chairman
Glenn A. Rogers, D.D.S.
    Vice-Chairman
Terry Wilkinson
    Treasurer 
Margaret Purvis
    Secretary

Cadell S. Liedtke
    Member-At-Large

James M. Alsup
Nancy R. Anguish
Craig A. Campbell
Nadine Craddick
L. Decker Dawson
Mary W. de Compiegne
Richard C. Gibson
Paula A. Henry
Anne S. Johnson
Bob L. Jones
Mary B. Kennedy
Ann M. Kleine
W. W. LaForce, Jr.
Paul L. Morris
Beverly Pevehouse

Douglas Scharbauer
Roxane R. Strickling
Sandra Thomas
Tim C. Thompson
Charles M. Younger, M.D. 

Governors Emeriti
H. Eugene Abbott
Gregory W. Bartha, M.D.
H. G. Bedford, Jr.
Thomas M. Bruner
John C. Dorn
Mrs. Patricia Ann Estes
Edwin H. Magruder, Jr.
Mrs. Donald E. O’Shaughnessy
William F. Pennebaker
Charles H. Priddy
Clarence Scharbauer, Jr.
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